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12 October 2001

Ms H Donaldson

Secretary

Australian Senate Finance and Public

Administration Legislation Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

via email:
fpa.sen@aog.gov.au

Dear Ms Donaldson,

Public Interest Disclosure Bill 2001

I refer to your letter dated 21 September 2001 inviting submissions from the Law Society of South Australia on the above Bill.

In general, the Society commends the Bill.  It considers the Bill a positive step towards dealing with corruption within government departments and agencies, and in providing adequate protection to those who wish to expose inappropriate conduct or practices within government departments and agencies.  The Society is of the view that the Bill will go a long way to achieving the desired outcomes as expressed in your 21 September letter.

The only clause of the Bill that the Society wishes to comment specifically on is clause 22, which deals with criminal penalties for unlawful reprisals, and in particular sub clause (2) which sets out the defence.  

The society is of the view that the defence, as currently worded, will be impractical in its application.  This is apparent when considering the definition of "unlawful reprisal" in the Bill.

"Unlawful reprisal" is defined in clause 3 of the Bill to be certain conduct which takes place "in the belief that any person has made or may make a public interest disclosure" (emphasis added) or "to a public official because he or she has resisted attempts by another public official to involve him or her in the commission of the offence".

Sub clause 22(2) makes it a defence if the accused had just and reasonable grounds for entering into such conduct and was engaging in such conduct before forming the belief that a person had or may make a public interest disclosure (emphasis again added).  Consequently the defence could only arise in relation to conduct which comes within paragraph (b) of the definition of "unlawful reprisal" and the nature of such conduct does not require the offender to consider whether the person has made or may make a public interest disclosure.  It is arguable therefore that the defence will never be available.

The Society suggests that the Senate Committee may like to reconsider the wording of clause 22 in the circumstances.
Yours sincerely

Martin Keith

PRESIDENT
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